ASHTON VALE PRIMARY SCHOOL

PTA MEETING

Monday 11 March 2013 at 9am
Present: Helen (Chair), Viv (Headteacher), Sharon (Secretary), Sam D and Lyn
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies 
Apologies were received from Suzanne (Vice Chair), Karen P (Treasurer), Alison, and Nancy. 
	

	2.
	Minutes of previous meeting
Minutes of PTA meeting held on 10 January 2013 were discussed and agreed.
	

	3.

	Matters arising/updates
RE dolls
Karen has now received the invoice and reimbursed the school.   
Sensory garden
£800 ring fenced from previous academic year.  Helen has been speaking to Yvonne Bushell who is helping to co-ordinate.  The Gardening Committee require a further £1,500 before the furniture is needed, taking the total to £2,300.  They were hoping for manpower/funding from Barclays, but this has not come to fruition.  Consideration of a bid to the Co-operative is also not favourable, as they require projects to be seen to benefit the wider community and  they have concluded that whilst it could take 10-20 hours to prepare a bid, it would be more beneficial to use that time fundraising.
It was suggested that the ring fenced £800 which has not yet been spent, be used initially to fund the project, with the PTA funding the further £1,500 in stages thereafter.  Helen has received a list of materials required and costing and is sure we can reduce the overall cost by shopping around/using a trade card.   

Sharon agreed to draft an email to be circulated to the rest of the PTA with the suggestion of funding the project in stages.  It was felt that it was an important project to fund.
Viv agreed to add a note to the Newsletter, asking if anyone has a trade card.

Sharon will email Ben Barker at GBCP to request a Community Chest application form.  Helen will complete and submit to request some funding for the project.
Sharon will contact local employer, Securicor, to find out if they could help with man hours.

Karaoke/family fun night – Friday 28 January 2013

This event was cancelled due to snow.  It was noted that this was the second attempt to hold this event with little interest shown in ticket sales.
Recycling collection – Monday 28 January 2013
January’s collection raised £45.09. A total of £275.49 has been raised from the recycling collections between September 2012 and March 2013.  Agreed to organise two further collections: one after Easter, the other during the Summer term.  Helen will circulate new dates. 
Refreshments for Parents Evening – Thursday 31 January 2013, 4-8pm
Thank you to everyone who helped with refreshments.
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	4.
4. cont.
	Finance update 
Karen P provided a finance update from September 2012 to March 2013 (copy attached).  This was circulated at the meeting.  Helen will check whether the £800 Sensory Garden and £250 Visiting Theatre Group was accounted in last year’s expenditure.

Account balance as at 10/03/13 = £1,575.71  

Minus £800 ring fenced for Sensory Garden and approximately £400 for Gromit Unleashed.

Leaving an approximate balance of £375 carried forward.

It was noted that forthcoming events will help to replenish funds.
Funding decisions

This was discussed briefly.  It was noted that upon receipt of funding requests from the Head between PTA meetings, these are agreed primarily by Committee Members and reported at the next meeting.  Larger projects that require substantial funding are discussed at PTA meetings, prior to funding decisions being made. 
	HS/KP



	5.
	Head and staff update
Dictionaries and reading books

School are now in receipt of new books and dictionaries for classrooms.  PTA funded this project costing £828.11.  These will prove to be an excellent resource for the school.

New footballs and bag (Mr Rees)

Agreed to fund 10 new footballs, size 4 at £4.99 each.  Total funding £49.90.
Mr Rees does not require the purchase of a bag.

These will be used for football club only.  Sainsbury’s vouchers will be used to replenish the current school footballs used for PE.

Mr Rees is looking into the possibility and costing of goal nets that can be installed on the field and left up during the football season.  He is also looking for a local host pitch.  Sharon mentioned that two local teams currently use Ashton Vale Playing Fields and have changing rooms within the Bowls Club.  Sharon will pass on details to Mr Rees to enquire.
New netball skirts/shorts (Miss Lobb)
Miss Lobb would like 10 stretchy pull on skirts with sewn in shorts.  Karen has obtained a quote from local company, UPS, who will supply them embroidered with the school logo for free at a cost of £12 each for children’s sizes and £15 for adult sizes.  Agreed to fund 10 x £12 = £120 children’s sizes and 2 x £15 = £30 adult sizes.  Total cost £150.  To be ring fenced until next academic year/new season.
Gromit Unleashed (1 July – 7 September 2013)

PTA is funding a small Gromit, similar to the Gorilla in reception area, at an approximate cost of £400.  He is being delivered to school on 20 March and will be part of this year’s Gromit Unleashed event.
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	6.

6. cont.
	Events – January to March 2013
Pamper evening (Mums and Daughters) – Thursday 7 March 2013, 6-9pm
Thank you to everyone who helped with the Pamper Evening.  We raised a total of £290.36.  It was felt that we need to think of something new to try next year.  Sam and Lyn suggested inviting a previous stallholder who sold small keepsake boxes with names inside e.g.: Mum etc.  They said that she did really well last time.  Note to find out who she was and invite her to the next event with stallholders.
Disco – Thursday 21 March 2013, 5.30-7pm

DJ booked.  Disco has a Nautical theme.  Sam and Lyn agreed to organise and set up.  Agreed to charge £3 per child.  Helen will produce a poster and send a slip to Viv to add to this week’s newsletter.  Sam will speak to Karen to arrange collection of money and a list of names.  Help will be needed on the night.
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	7.


	Events – April to July 2013
Trust quiz night – Friday 12 April 2013, 7.30pm at Hen & Chicken

Poster has been circulated.  30 tickets have been allocated to each Trust school and can be bought from Helen at £4 each.  Adults only, six per team.  Hoping to organise teams representing PTA, Governors and Teachers.
Sponsored event – w/c: 8 April 2013

Taking place during first week back after Easter.  Helen will update last year’s sponsorship forms and send to Viv for Year 6 pupils to copy and be sent out on Friday.  
Movie night – Thursday 23 May 2012, 3.15pm to 5.30pm

To be discussed further at next meeting.  Celebration to end of Arts Week.  Helen will ask if Suzanne will organise.
Fathers’ Day after school club – w/c: 10 June 2013

Agreed to look at organising a Fathers’ Day after school club during the week before Fathers’ Day for children to create/decorate a present such as a mug.  Require one adult per ten children, but ideally two adults. Helen will create a reply slip to go out before half term to find out amount of interest and what days would be most popular.  Helen will also email PTA to find out who could help which days during that week.  Cost of £3 per item, per child.
Bingo night/family event – Friday 21 June 2013, 6.30pm to 8.30pm

A new date was agreed to hold a family bingo night.  
Ice lolly sale – July 2013 date TBC
This event takes place after Sports Day.  Date is being changed from 11 July, due to Year 6 visiting Ashton Park on the same day.  Viv will advise once a new date has been agreed.
Disco – Thursday 11 July 2013 (Leaver’s Celebration), 5.30-7pm
DJ has been booked.  Red carpet theme.   Sam is looking at buying prop items for the event from a discount warehouse.  Year 6 visiting Ashton Park, but will be back in time for disco.
Summer BBQ – Friday 19 July, 6-9pm
Would like to create a Summer theme, beach balls etc.  Include tea, coffee and cakes as refreshments.  Sam and Lyn agreed to organise a Tombola stall.
Helen will speak to Jenny Staples to see if she would kindly organise the raffle and prizes.
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	8.

8. cont.
	Any other business

New curtains for hall
Suzanne has obtained a quote for full length thermal curtains to be installed in the hall at an estimated cost of £3,000.  Helen will find out whether the curtains will be fixed to the ceiling or walls to establish whether this would be a problem if the school were to have new windows installed in the hall by Bristol City Council.  Helen agreed to email PTA for comments on funding this project.  It was felt that it would be of great benefit to the school.  Would be a long-term project.  Viv will speak to Nicky Carpenter to find out if the PTA could have an interest free loan from the school.
Breakfast Club/PTA cupboard

Helen will speak to Sheila Thomas to organise an afternoon when PTA and staff from Breakfast Club can tidy cupboard.

Easyfundraising

Helen will word something to go in newsletter re using Easyfundraising website when making purchases from Amazon and Ebay.  These are the only two sites that do not offer cash back to customers, but do offer cash back to the school when using the Easyfundraising website.
Yellow Moon Catalogue

These have been given out to parents to place orders themselves.  PTA will receive a percentage of funds from orders placed.  Would anyone like to take on this as an annual job to encourage more orders?
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	9.
	Date of Next Meeting(s)
WEDNESDAY 10 APRIL 2013 after school in Acorn Class.
New members are always welcome - please do come and join us.

http://bit.ly/ashton-vale-parents
(facebook address)

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ashtonvaleprimary/
(easyfundraising address for all your on-line purchases)
	


PTA Expenses September to Present (March)

	
	Income
	Expenditure

	Disco – October
	£257.77
	

	Yellow Moon
	£20.78
	

	Easy Fundraising
	£56.29
	

	My Nametags
	£10.00
	

	Bristol Textile
	£275.49
	

	Xmas Fair
	£559.75
	

	Xmas Cards
	£84.25
	

	Xmas Presents
	£117.99
	

	Movie Night
	£277.48
	

	Tea Towels
	£217.00
	

	Pamper Evening
	£290.36
	

	
	£2167.16
	

	Bristol Fun Hire (welcome party)
	
	£40.00

	PTA UK Renewal
	
	£96.00

	Visiting Theatre Group
	
	£250.00

	Trophy Cabinet
	
	£626.48

	RE Dolls
	
	£329.70

	Books & Dictionaries
	
	£828.11

	Chickens & food, straw etc
	
	£197.46

	
	
	£2367.75


Balance @ September 2012

=


£1950.55

Income from 2011/12


=
(£128.40)

Expenditure from 2011/12

=


£  263.65

Income 2012/13


=
(£2167.16)

Expenditure 2012/13


=


£2367.75

Central Costs 2012/13


= 


£    39.00






Bank Account Balance @ 10/03/13
=
£1575.71
£800 from 2011/12 for Sensory Garden

Last recycle event (January) raised £45.09
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